Tri County Veterinary Services Ltd.

PO Box 10 Hebron B5A 5Z7 902-742-4516

RECEIVED FEB 0 7 2023

Dear Clients,

For these last 42 years it has been our great privilege to serve your Veterinary needs. In most cases, our clinical relationship has advanced to great friendships that we appreciate and enjoy. We recognize your loyalty and have appreciated journeying with you through both joy and sadness.

Despite our best recruitment efforts, due to the worldwide Veterinarian shortage, we have been unable to hire additional Doctors. Over the last 5 years we have had numerous conversations with potential employees and buyers both individual and corporate to try to find needed replacements to continue servicing your needs and to continue employing our loyal and talented staff.

Unfortunately, we have not been able to find a solution and the years have continued to move on and the workload has become no longer manageable.

Please be advised that both Dr. Thomas and Dr. Tim are now retiring, and our clinic will be closing on Feb.17,2023 at 5:00pm.

While they both look forward to a needed break, we struggle to leave you without Veterinary care. We wish there could have been a solution for continuity of care and we are sorry we have been unable to see our clinic continue. We want you to know we did everything possible to prevent closure.

Please reach out to us via email at tricountyveterinarychebogue@gmail.com to request your medical records to be forwarded to another vet clinic or to you personally until you can secure another vet clinic. If you do not have access to email you can call the clinic for the request and we will give you a date and time they will be ready.

Thank you for your understanding, loyalty and friendship. We wish you, your families, and your animal companions the very best.

Sincerely,

Tri-County Veterinary Services, Ltd.

Dr. Thomas O'Brien-President

Dr. Timothy O'Brien